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16 February 2009 
 
Dear  Sir/Madam  
 

DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Acts 1990 (as amended) 
Town and Country Planning (General Development Procedure) Order 1995 
Town and Country Planning (Applications) Regulations 1988 
 
Full Planning Permission Granted 
 
Address:  
52A Leverton Street 
London 
NW5 2NU 
 
Proposal: 
Retention of a replacement single storey rear extension used as a one bedroom 
dwellinghouse (Class C3)  
 
Drawing Nos: Site Location Plan; No1; No2; No3; No4; No5; No6; No7; No8; No9.  
 
The Council has considered your application and decided to grant permission. 
 
Informative(s): 
 
1 Your proposals may be subject to control under the Building Regulations and/or the 

London Buildings Acts. You are advised to consult the Council's Building Control 
Service, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street WC1H 8EQ, (tel: 020-7974 2363). 
 

2 Your proposals may be subject to control under the Party Wall etc Act 1996 which 
covers party wall matters, boundary walls and excavations near neighbouring 



   

buildings. You are advised to consult a suitably qualified and experienced Building 
Engineer. 
 

3 You are advised that policy H7 of the Replacement Unitary Development Plan 
2006 encourages all new housing developments to be accessible to all and meet 
"Lifetime Homes" standards, and the Council welcomes any measures that can be 
introduced to facilitate this. You are advised to consult the Access Officer, Camden 
Town Hall, Argyle Street WC1H 8EQ, (tel: 020-7974 2310) to ensure that the 
internal layout of the building is acceptable with regards to accessibility by future 
occupiers and their changing needs over time. 
 

4 You are reminded of the need to provide adequate space for internal and external 
storage for waste and recyclables. For further information contact Council's Street 
Environment Service (Waste) on 020 7974 6914 or see the website 
www.camden.gov.uk/waste 
 

5 Reasons for granting permission. 
 
The proposed development is in general accordance with the policy requirements 
of the London Borough of Camden Replacement Unitary Development Plan 2006, 
with particular regard to policies S1/2, SD6, H7, B1, B3, T3, T8, T9 and T12. For a 
more detailed understanding of the reasons for the granting of this planning 
permission, please refer to the officers report. 
 

 
Disclaimer 

This is an internet copy for information purposes. If you 
require a copy of the signed original please contact the 
Culture and Environment Department on (020) 7974 5613 
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